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September 15, 2022 

Email only 
Sharon Logan 

Dear Sharon: 

In your exit interview today, you provided a copy of a draft complaint for hostile work 
environment. You also said you had consulted with a lawyer, but not retained one. As Jon Terry 
explained in his text message today, the mere fact that you consulted with an attorney creates the 
presumption that you are represented by counsel. Under Rules of Professional Conduct Rule 4.2,
we are legally and ethically uncomfortable communicating directly with a potential claimant in 
this situation. Please have your representative contact us if you intend to proceed further. 

Your draft complaint contains references to attorney-client privileged communications which are 
protected from disclosure by Evidence Code section 954 and various rules of professional conduct. 
This letter is not intended to dissuade you from filing your complaint, but it is intended to caution 
you against disclosing any attorney-client communications you became privy to as an employee 
of . Rules of Professional Conduct Rule 5.3 governs responsibilities of non-lawyer 
assistants working in a law firm. You are required, not only by this firm but by the law, to ensure 
that your conduct is compatible with the firm’s professional obligations to its clients. If you 
disclose attorney-client privileged communications without the client’s permission, then you are 
in violation of these requirements and could subject yourself to substantial damages. So, if you 
decide to file a complaint, you and your attorney should phrase it carefully or seek to file it under 
seal. Comport yourself accordingly. 
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